

# "PROMENADER"

:VOLUME IV: ISSUE 9

ROCHESTER, N. Y.

JUNE 1966 Valy

FEDERATION DELEGATES MEET...
WIND UP '66 D-O-R, LOOK AHEAD TO '67

John Hendron, Jim Brower and "Red" Bates will call for the 1967 Dance-O-Rama. A fourth caller will be selected soon.

This was made official by '67 Dance-O-Rama Chairmen, Ambrose and Dorothy Baker, at a well attended meeting of the Federation Delegates at the Echo Club on May 17th.

Ken Schreib, Executive Secretary of the Federation, presided and called on 1966 D-O-R Chairmen, Lou and Lillian Stork, for a report on the area's most recent successful all day venture.

Lou was well pleased with the turnout of 1,080 dancers with approximately 250 of this number coming from out of town. This was an improvement over the 850 in 1965 (because of limited space) and equaled the 1964 event held at Kodak Park.

Many Buffalo guests, in complimenting the Storks and their committees, were impressed with the smooth machinery and enthusiastic cooperation of all concerned. They wondered why the people in their area had never been able to successfully launch a festival such as ours. As Jackie Gleason would say, "How sweet it is!"

Because Bishop Kearney High School appears to be the site for the '67 dance, Lou pointed out that the few bugs of this year's festival can be more easily overcome, such as the necessity for a parking committee, inter-com for announcements and name badges for out-of-town quests.

According to Treasurer Ollie and Grace Perry, the financial results of the D-O-R were satisfactory. Did you know that a budget of over \$3,000 is required to operate this one day show? The Perrys mentioned that \$72.00 was collected for the Helping Hand Fund to be sent to the survivors of the Swing-Ezy Club in Keokuk, Iowa.

The Federation Delegates approved the selection of Bill and Pepper Bibler, Irondequoit Squares President, as Co-Chairmen for the '67 Dance-O-Rama. The Biblers will serve as Chairmen in 1968.

The Sing-A-Long Club, which previously had applied for membership in the Federation, withdrew their application for the present time.

An amendment to the Federation constitution changing the maximum amount of money to be retained in the treasury from \$100 to \$500 was defeated.

In accordance with the delegates' wishes at a

previous meeting, Chairman Schreib announced that he has chosen and is now in consultation with lawyer Arthur Chatman, in regard to the legal aspects of Federation business and organization.

New Federation officers for the coming fiscal year will be elected at the next meeting. £x-ecutive Secretary Schreib appointed a nominating committee headed by Howard and Arlene Newton, Boots 'n Slippers, who will choose the other two members of the committee.

The final business meeting of the year will be held at the Echo Club in mid-June, the actual date to be announced later.

DID YOU KNOW THAT....Weniger's was started in 1870 and has been at 124 South Avenue since 1910? Thru the years the firm has featured dog supplies, riding clothes, harness horse equipment and added square dance clothing and accessories eight years ago.

Weniger's has been a most loyal financial supporter of square dancing in this area. During the short life of PROMENADER, approximately \$300 has been received for ads plus the annual ads in Dance-O-Rama programs.

PROMENADER gratefully salutes and thanks Charles H. Weniger & Son.



MERNOUS?

IRRITABLE?

RESTLESS?

DO SOMETHING NICE FOR YOURSELF! TOM TRAINOR'S

SUMMER SQUARES

NEW DANCERS - ALL DANCERS

OLD BASICS

NEW FIGURES

SMOODOTH DANCING

EVERY TUESDAY STARTING JUNE 7TH - 8:00-11:00

THE ECHO CLUB

26 SOBIESKI ST.

SNAP-D-GRAPH

TOM AND MARILYN TRAINOR...relatively new in the area but not unknown to the dancers...came here from Utica, N. Y. where Tom was caller for the Swingin' Squares.

Tom started calling while stationed with the Air Force in Japan...called once a week at the service clubs on base with a live Japanese band...was a member of the Far East Callers' Association.

Returning to the States, Tom was sent to Montauk Point, Long Island where a started a basement group...also joined other callers for a self-help clinic which later developed into the Long Island Callers' Club.

Last Fall, Tom participated in the Al Brundage-Earl Johnston Callers School at Keene, N. H. He feels that all callers, new and experienced, could obtain a great deal of valuable information and assistance from institutes like these.

Tom, as club caller for the Swingin' Eights in Rochester and the Cayuga Cutups in Auburn, has participated in the Mohawk Valley and Syracuse festivals as well as our own Dance-O-Rama... expects to call at the Toronto Festival...does guest nights throughout Central, Eastern and Southern New York State.

Tom is employed by General Dynamics...enjoys historical and biographical novels and good music...attributes his love for music to his school years when he played several instruments

in school bands...plans to return to college for a degree in education.

Tom and Marilyn met while attending Utica College...married in 1956...have three daughters, Debbie 7, Tammy 6, Kelly 5 and one son, Val 3. Marilyn enjoys art, music and sports... presently working with the Girl Scouts.

The Tom Trainors reside at 146 Greeley St., Rochester.

PROMENADER is published monthly October thru September (except July and August). Sponsored by Rochester Area Federation of Western Round and Square Dance Clubs. Yearly subscription \$1.50 or 15¢ per copy.

Editors

Lew Dietz 70 Barons Rd. Rochester 14617 Phone: 342-3317

Bill Bibler 341 Spencer Rd. Rochester 14609 Phone: 288-2330

NOTICE
YE EDS ARE ON VACATION
IN JULY AND AUGUST.
NEXT ISSUE SEPTEMBER

Lu + Biel

#### SUMMER DANCE DATES IN THE ROCHESTER AREA

		SUMMER	R DANCE DATES IN THE R	OCHESTER AREA			
	1966	D 1 D D .	T1 1.1 1	Constant MCA 730 Large Bond Bond Bond			
1	Wed	Round Da <b>n</b> ce Basics	The Johnstons	Greece YMCA, 730 Long Pond Road 8:00 Bethany Church Hall, 3000 Dewey Ave 8:00			
2 3	Thu Fri	Round Dance Basics	Peg Huss Don Stumbo	The Barn, 1 Mi. S of East Bloomfield8:30			
6	Mon	Lima Grand Squares Fiddle <b>A</b> Rounds	The Tuckers	Call 671-3976 for information			
7	Tue	Triggers	Myron Huss	Longridge School, 190 Long Ridge 8:00			
ż	Tue	111446113	Tom Trainor	Echo Club, 26 Sobieski St. 8:00			
8	Wed	EKC-O Squares	Bob Yerington	Kodak Office Aud., 343 State St. 8:00			
8	Wed	Round Dance Basics	The Johnstons	Greece YMCA, 730 Long Pond Road 8:00			
9	Thu	Round Dance Basics	Peg Huss	Bethany Church Hall, 3000 Dewey Ave 8:00			
10	Fri	Rochester Rollaways Trail End Dance	Ken Anderson	Green Lantern Inn, Fairport 9:00			
10	Fri	Lima Grand Squares	Art Harris	The Barn, 1 Mi. S of East Bloomfield8:30			
11	Sat	Boots 'n Slippers	Don Kennedy	Manitou Beach Pavilion 8:30			
13	Mon	Fiddle A Rounds	The Tuckers	Call 671-3976 for information			
14	Tue	Triggers	Myron Huss	Longridge School, 190 Long Ridge 8:00 Echo Club. 26 Sobieski St. 8:00			
14 15	Tue Wed	ENL U Santagas	Tom Trainor Ken Anderson	Echo Club, 26 Sobieski St. 8:00 Kodak Office Aud., 343 State St. 8:00			
15	Wed	EKC-O Squares Friendship Squares	Don Pratt	Seneca Lake State Park Pavilion 7:30			
15	Wed	Round Dance Basics	The Johnstons	Greece YMCA, 730 Long Pond Road 8:00			
16	Thu	Round Dance Basics	Peg Huss	Bethany Church Hall, 3000 Dewey Ave 8:00			
17	Fri	Lima Grand Squares	Don Stumbo	The Barn, 1 Mi. S of East Bloomfield8:30			
20	Mon	Fiddle A Rounds	The Tuckers	Call 671-3976 for information			
21	Tue	Triggers	Myron Huss	Bethany Church Hall, 3000 Dewey Ave 8:00			
21	Tue		Tom Trainor	Echo Club, 26 Sobieski St. 8:00			
22	Wed	EKC-O Squares	Harry Lackey	Kodak Office Aud., 343 State St. 8:00			
23	Thu	Round Dance Basics	Peg Huss	Bethany Church Hall, 3000 Dewey Ave 8:00			
24	Fri	Lima Grand Squares	Don Kennedy	The Barn, 1 Mi. S of East Bloomfield8:30 Manitou Beach Pavilion 8:30			
25 27	Sat Mon	Boots 'n Slippers Fiddle A Rounds	Ken Anderson The Tuckers	Manitou Beach Pavilion 8:30 Call 671-3976 for information			
28	Tue	riddie A Rounds	Tom Trainor	Echo Club, 26 Sobieski St. 8:00			
29	Wed	EKC-O Squares	Ken Anderson	Kodak Office Aud., 343 State St. 8:00			
	1966	end b addated	No. 7. 7. 100 100 11	, and an			
1	Fri	Lima Grand Squares Strawberry Festival	Don Stumbo	The Barn, 1 Mi. S of East Bloomfield8:30			
4	Mon	Fiddle A Rounds	The Tuckers	Picnic, Call 671-3976 for information			
5	Tue		Tom Trainor	Echo Club, 26 Sobieski St. 8:00			
6	Wed	EKC-O Squares	Ken Anderson	Kodak Office Aud., 343 State St. 8:00			
6	Wed	Friendship Squares	Don Pratt	Henr. Youth Cabin, rear 475 Calkins 7:30			
8	Fri	Lima Grand Squares	Gordie Cooper	The Barn, 1 Mi. S of East Blocmfield8:30			
9 11	Sat	Boots 'n Slippers	Dan Dedo	Manitou Beach Pavilion 8:30			
12	Mon Tue	Fiddle A Rounds	The Tuckers Tom Trainor	Call 671-3976 for information Echo Club, 26 Sobieski St. 8:00			
13	Wed	EKC-O Squares	George Jabbusch	Kodak Office Aud., 343 State St. 8:00			
15	Fri	Lima Grand Squares	Dan Dedo	The Barn, 1 Mi. S of East Bloomfield8:30			
18	Mon	Fiddle A Rounds	The Tuckers	Call 671-3976 for information			
19	Tue	Triggers	Myron Huss	Bethany Church Hall, 3000 Dewey Ave 8:00			
19	Tue		Tom Trainor	Echo Club, 26 Sobieski St. 8:00			
20	Wed	EKC-O Squares	Ken Anderson	Kodak Office Aud., 343 State St. 8:00			
20	Wed	friendship Squares	Don Pratt	Seneca Lake State Park Pavilion 7:30			
22	Fri	Lima Grand Squares	Walt Wentworth	The Barn, 1 Mi. S of East Bloomfield8:30			
23 25	Sat	Boots 'n Slippers	Don Duffin	Manitou Beach Pavilion 8:30			
26	Mon Tue	Fiddle A Rounds	The Tuckers Tom Trainor	Call 671-3976 for information Echo Club. 26 Sobieski St. 8:00			
27	Wed	EKC-O Squares	Ron Schneider	Kodak Office Aud., 343 State St. 8:00			
29	Fri	Lima Grand Squares	Don Stumbo	The Barn. 1 Mi. S of East Bloomfield8:30			
-		Watermelon Party		,			
AUGUST 1966							
1	Mon	Fiddle A Rounds	The Tuckers	Call 671-3976 for information			
2	Tue		Tom Trainor	Echo Club, 26 Sobieski St. 8:00			
3	Wed	Friendship Squares	Don Pratt	Henr. Youth Cabin, rear 475 Calkins 7:30			
5 6	Fri	Lima Grand Squares	Art Harris	The Barn, 1 Mi, S of East Bloomfield8:30  Manitou Beach Pavilion 8:30			
8	Sat Mon	Boots 'n Slippers Fiddle A Rounds	Earl Johnston The Tuckers	Manitou Beach Pavilion 8:30 Call 671-3976 for information			
9	Tue	riddie A kodilas	Tom Trainor	Echo Club, 26 Sobieski St. 8:00			
12	Fri	Lima Grand Squares	Don Stumbo	The Barn, 1 Mi. 5 of East Bloomfield8:30			
15	Mon	Fiddle A Rounds	The Tuckers	Call 671-3976 for information			
16	Tue	Triggers	Myron Huss	Bethany Church Hall, 3000 Dewey Ave 8:00			
16	Tue	, <u>, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , </u>	Tom Trainor	Echo Club, 26 Sobieski St. 8:00			
17	Wed	Friendship Squares	Don Pratt	Seneca Lake State Park Pavilion 7:30			
19	Fri	Lima Grand Squares	Don Kennedy	The Barn, 1 Mi. S of East Bloomfield8:30			
20	Sat	Boots 'n Slippers	Dan Dedo	Manitou Beach Pavilion 8:30			
22	Mon	Fiddle A Rounds	The Tuckers	Call 671-3976 for information			
23 26	Tue Fri	lima Grand Savaras	Tom Trainor Don Stumbo	Echo Club, 26 Sobieski St. 8:00 The Barn, 1 Mi. S of East Bloomfield8:30			
<i>د</i> ب	1 T.T	Lima Grand Squares Hot Dog Roast	Juli Judilloo	THE BUILT I HI. S OF EUR DIDOMITEION: 30			
29	Mon	Fiddle A Rounds	The Tuckers	Call 671-3976 for information			
30	Tue		Tom Trainor 3	Echo Club, 26 Sobieski St. 8:00			
			J				

#### - CLUB

### LIMA GRAND SQUARES.

April 29th, the Triggers were our guests and helped to weave the May Pole. Altho we were not the year's best weavers, we all had a good time tieing the knot. Better luck next year.

We're the "weary Grand Squares" this month, but are happy for our invitations to EKC-O Squares, Batavia Twirlers and Irondequoit Squares. Thanks to all for a good time.

Hoyt and Inez Bryson will be missed by their fellow dancers. Hoyt has accepted an engineering position in Venezuela. Hope the weather's not too hot and humid.

A surprise house warming, April 30th, for our Vice-President, Norm and Shirley Caccamise, proved to be a real surprise and very enjoyable. We "cased" the basement for future square dancing possibilities...it measures to at least four sets!

Gordie Cooper provided us with a good evening on our full tummies, Sunday May 15th. We always enjoy Gordie and are looking forward to the evenings he will spend at the Barn.

At this sitting, we are not looking forward to a trail end dance as many of our friends are. We have worked and planned our three months of dancing at the Barn. The doors are always open and we hope our schedule will bring many of you our way for enjoyable summer dancing. Remember, we're not hard to find--take Route 5 & 20 into East Bloomfield, turn south at the Holloway House, then next left and The Barn will be visible on the hill on the right.

... Marily Shanks and Marilyn Smith

#### SWINGIN' EIGHTS.

Dorothea Brayer's celebration of Mothers Day was unusual. She was admitted to Park Avenue Hospital for surgery. As of our news deadline, she was well on the road to recovery. When you read this, we expect she will be dancing again.

Angel McCall and Mickey Favata were married May 14th. Congratulations and may your years together be many and happy ones (and filled with square dancing).

John Soltysaik has our deepest sympathy for the loss he suffers in the recent death of his mother.

The Whiteheads and the Prados report a great time at a round dance festival in Niagara Falls on April 23rd.

Our Trail End Dinner-Dance was a gay affair at the Pilgrm Landing on May 21st. The evening was special with leis, perfume, cookbooks, matches, garters, prize winning salesmen and a 3-cup mystery. Chairmen Owen and Helene Whitehead, with their co-gremlins, the Sheplers and Prados, hung leis on the Pearly Shell dancers and Bob Meagher demonstrated the latest in men's underwear. The 3-cup mystery must remain so unless you can get Helen Klein to explain. Tom Trainor called and Mike Prado cued the rounds. A wonderful party and a fine way to cluse the club season, and an

#### NEWS

incentive to continue dancing through
the summer whenever possible.
...Bill and Ginnie Sanderson

BELLES 'N BEAUS.

Our Trail End dance at the Coachman Inn was a huge success. Art Harris was in top form; the dancers a perfection from a year's practice and the food was wonderful. However, the lobster Newburg gave me more wild dreams than an LSD pill. I wonder if anyone else was affected?

Hal Abberger had some very interesting films of previous B 'n B dances and we enjoyed his display and commentary while the food was being prepared. Sharlyn Taylor bisected some New Yorker cartoons and the guys and gals matched halves to see who would be partners. The gals tell me some of the guys were funnier than the cartoons. How about that!

It was very nice to have our new graduates with us and we will all look forward to seeing them this fall.

...Murray and Alice Maybee

#### GENESEE DANCERS.

With the graduation exercises behind us and all the class members finding their places within the club, we all had a terrific time dancing to the tunes of Jack Livingston. For those of us who are still unable to distinguish between our right and left hands, it is easy to see how one would get really confused with the flip-flop and then add a didley squat...man, you've had it!

Our very best wishes and sincere congratulation to Thelma Smearing and Ralph Durbin who are now Mr. and Mrs. They were both members of this year's class and were married on May 14th.

It's good to see Mary Nadig dancing again after her operation. Her comment..."love being back"

Our presidents, Al and Ruth, have returned from a week-end of dancing at Berkshire Mountains, Massachusetts at the Al Brundage Jug End. Also present from Rochester were Charlotte Waterman and Al Verdun, and Earl and Verna Pike. We were told that all sports were available, including swimming, horseback riding, golf, tennis and, of course, square dancing, which is all Al and Ruth found time for.

Square dance seals are available to all who might be interested. Contact Al or Ruth. The cost is 50 ¢ per sheet.

...Bernice and Bob Bourne

#### FRIENDSHIP SQUARES.

Winding up our dancing season, we had our Chuck Wagon Dinner at the Green Lantern Inn in Fairport on May 15th. A smorgasbord dinner was served, followed by dancing.

On May 14, six couples from the Newcomb Squares were our guests. Bill and Mary Jenkins from the Newcomb group entertained our club last fall at their Mocking Bird Hill Lodge in the Adirondacks.

The annual camp-out was held at the Bonnie Brae

# MD ANNUAL INTERNATIONAL FALL FEST





ONONDAGA COUNTY WAR MEMORIAL

OCT. 7-8, 1966

Let's Join Hands and Dance

See You There . . .

SYRACUSE, NEW YORK



#### TO SUIT YOUR MOOD! WORKSHOPS SQUARE & ROUND

	CHALLENGE SQUARES NO WALK-THRUS	RELAXED DANCING	TEENAGERS PROGRAM	ROUND DANCING	FIRST YEAR Dancer Program	HITCHING POST
L	* * *	_	* * *	* * *	* * *	* * *

- ✓ ALL DANCING TO BE HELD AT THE FABULOUS ONONDAGA WAR MEMORIAL
- ROOM FOR 4,000 DANCERS
- ✓ SUPERB SOUND MUSIC AND CALLING BALANCED SO YOU CAN HEAR
- FRIDAY DANCING 8:00 P.M. TO 11:00 P.M. SATURDAY DANCING WORKSHOPS START AT 10:00 A.M. DANCING UNTIL 11:30 P.M.

- **V** BOOTH FOR SQUARE DANCE CLOTHES
- V TO OUR CANADIAN FRIENDS, COME EARLY AND STORES AND SHOPPING CENTER

REGISTRARS
ALLAN AND SALLY BROWN
128 ATKINSON AVE.
SYRACUSE, NEW YORK 13207
(315) GR 6-5671

CUTOFF DATE
FOR ADVANCED
REGISTRATIONS
SEPT. 15

#### REGISTRARS

ALLAN & SALLY BROWN 128 ATKINSON AVE. SYRACUSE, N. Y. 13207 (315) GR 6-5671

NAME (Please Print)

STREET \_

CLUB

NAME

#### REGISTRATION FOR 2ND ANNUAL INTERNATIONAL FALL FEST

	· ·

REG. NO.

OCTOBER 7th and 8th, 1966—SYRACUSE, NEW YORK

#### **FESTIVAL REGISTRATION** FRIDAY — 8:00 P.M. to 11:00 P.M. SATURDAY — 10:00 A.M. to 11:30 P.M. Please print the name you prefer on your badge and complete address so we can send you confirmation card. (Last Name) (Her First) .....PRQV. OR STATE. . .... ..... \_ZONE OR ZIP. LI AM A: SQUARE DANCER 🗀 ROUND DANCER [] TEENAGER | ADVANCE REGISTRATION FOR ENTIRE FESTIVAL \$3.50 PER PERSON (FRIDAY FREE TO THOSE REGISTERING FOR ENTIRE FESTIVAL) COST AT FESTIVAL AND AFTER SEPTEMBER 15th \$4.00 PER PERSON NO REFUNDS ON CANCELLATION AFTER SEPTEMBER 1st, 1966 DINNER PARTY RESERVATION SATURDAY — 5:30 P.M. MIDTOWN PLAZA MENU: COMPLETE ROAST BEEF DINNER WITH ALL THE TRIMMINGS EXCELLENT FOOD - FAST SERVICE RESERVATION \$3.00 PER PERSON (Includes Tip and 5-Minute Round Trip Transportation From War Memorial) ENCLOSED: REGISTER EARLY: FOR FESTIVAL REGISTRATION MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: SASDA, INC. FOR DINNER PARTY TICKETS..... TOTAL ENGLOSED

#### ACCOMMODATIONS

	(MAKE ALL RESER	RVATIONS THROUGH	THE REGISTRA	₹\$)		
NAME						
CITY	ZONE OR Z					
HOTELS:	HOTEL SYRACUSE	RATES PER	Single \$9.00	Double \$14.00		
	YATES HOTEL . (INCLUDE	S COMPLETE BREA	Single \$7.00 KFAST AND PAR	<b>Double \$10.00</b> RKING)		
MOTELS:	HOLIDAY INN .	(LOCATED THRUWA	Single \$9.75 AY EXIT 35)	Double \$13.75		
	TRAVEL LODGE	(TWO DOWNTOWN	Single \$9.00 LOCATIONS)	Double \$11.00		
ACCOMMODATIONS REQUI	CHECK ONE RED: SINGLE AT DOUBLE	Hotel ar Motel	Name	Arrival Date Departure Date		

#### NO ADVANCE PAYMENTS ON ROOMS

PLEASE SEND ME INFORMATION ON TRAILER FACILITIES

RETURN THIS ENTIRE PAGE TO: ALLAN & SALLY BROWN 12B ATKINSON AVE. SYRAGUSE, NEW YORK 13207



The Crossroads of The State — U.S. RT. 81 & N.Y. Thruway

SYRACUSE AREA SQUARE DANCERS ASSOCIATION INCORPORATED

P. D. BÖX #IDI SYRACUSE, N. Y. FRIENDSHIP SQUARES (Cont'd.) in Prattsburg, N. Y. over Memorial Day week-end.

Ray and Thelma Springett are organizing a demonstration team which will be available to promote and demonstrate Western square dancing in the

The rustic atmosphere of the Henrietta Youth Cabin, where we are presently holding our dances really sets the mood for dancing. Two summer dances will be held...July 6th and August 3rd. Our sister club, the Geneva Friendship Squares, will hold summer dances the third Wednesday in June, July and August at the Seneca Lake State Park Pavilion. All summer dances will be from 7:30 to 10:30 and all clubs are cordially invited to attend any or all of these affairs.

Another dancing season has come to a close and already we are looking forward to next year. Although our club is new, our officers and members are working hard to build a fun filled program and an increase in membership. We'll be looking forward to seeing all our friends at the summer dances and next Fall.

...Rog and Peg Taylor

#### COUNTRY TWIRLERS -

Dear God, give me the sight not to see the mistakes of others...only my own. Here is a little prayer quite apropos to square dancing that we'd like to share with you. There were times during the Dance-O-Rama when we wished we had included it in our April article.

Speaking of the Dance-O-Rama, we enjoyed it more this year. Could it be that we have had more dancing experience or that the challenge calling didn't interfere with the relaxed calling or vice versa, or may be that the floors were cleaner. All we can say is, thank goodness a certain establishment decided to lay carpeting this year.

It seem as though couples celebrating Silver Anniversaries are getting younger every year. Take Bob and Ann Predmore for instance, does it seem possible that it could be 25 years for them on June 7th? Congratulations to Bob and Ann... we hope the next 25 years will be as happy.

Here is a news item that all square dancers will read with regret. For personal reasons, Bill Bartsch is retiring from the calling field. Country Twirlers are truly sorry for the reasons prompting this decision. We don't like to lose a good friend, so visit us often, Bill.

We would like to say "Happy Vacations" to all square dancers. We hope to see you at some of the summer dances in the area so you will keep in trim for the wonderful new dancing season in September.

... Tina and Joe Mann

#### TRIGGERSL

If anyone happened to drop in on our beginners' class the other night they probably thought that Myron had the class so frustrated they were climbing the walls. Not so, here's what happened. The window pole broke and since this class really works up steam, there was a big need for air. Jake Koch complied by pulling himself up the wall on a rope and opening the windows. Without even knowing it, he earned himself the "Monkey Badge".

Has anyone noticed the Biehlers leaving last lately? Seems Marge wore Dot Smith's boots home one night and Ray took Owen Martin's jacket another time so now they wait till last and take what's left.

Bob Mandell and his sons travelled to Arizona recently and came back all enthused about square dancing to a live band. At our dinnerdance on May 17th he formed a "Kazoo" band and asked Myron to call a tip. It was unbelievably indescribable. Maybe Bob didn't get discouraged but we bet Myron sure did. Our beginners became intermeiates at this dance and were give their "Hypochondriac" badges.

Dee and Jake Koch hosted a swell party on Friday, the 13th and many Triggers earned their "Black Cat" badges. Just can't thank Lima Grand Squares enough for a grand time on April 29th. Your May Pole Dance idea was a darling and we all had a swell time.

Have a nice summer everyone--we guarantee you will if you join us at Bethany Church Hall on June 21st, July 19th, August 16th and remember Peg's Round Dance basics June 2nd, 9th 16th and 23rd at the Bethany Hall.
...Jim and Marion Holden

#### EKC-O SQUARES\_

EKC-O Squares are sponsoring, for the first time, a mid-week dance every Wednesday (except June 1st) during the months of June and July. The club's policy of concentrating on National callers during the summer months, when many clubs discontinue dancing is mainly for two reasons: 1) to take advantage of the wonderful air conditioned auditorium at Kodak Office and 2) to have a national caller schedule that does not conflict with other clubs that normally have their national callers during the regular dance season. For these reasons, plus the fact that mid-week dancing is non-existant in this area during the summer, the EKC-O Squares are expanding their summer schedule to once-a-week dancing so those week-end campers and cottagers will have a place to keep the beat and meet old and new friends at the Kodak Office Auditorium. Consult the summer dance calendar in PROMENADER for the list of callers.

May 18th was Tom Trainor night as Tom completed his season with the club. We really enjoyed his calling and the good job he did for the Club. A great big thanks also to his wife, Marily, whose smiles and dancing helped make each dance just a little more pleasant. Tom will be calling around the area this summer for the enjoyment of all.

See you next season.

...Larry and Ann Bartlett

## BOOTS 'N SLIPPERS.

By the time PROMENADER goes to press, our trail end dinner will be a thing of the memorable past. It will be a tureen supper held in the Henry Street School Cafeteria before the dance on May 20th. The dance is open to visitors and we expect a good turnout for both dinner and

Charlie DeVay and Don Brown were honored guests when we sang "Happy Birthday". Sally Kenyon made oversized "panties" for Charlie of Flowery material with ruffles of lace. After Charlie (Turn to page 6)

BOOTS 'N SLIPPERS (Cont'd.) put them on, he was asked to dance but declined.

A square dance campout week-end has been planned for July 1-3 at Elich's campsites in Albion. Interested campers whould sign up with our club officers. Couples interested in picnicing and/or dancing only are welcome to drive out.

There are many good dances this summer around the Rochester area. Don't give up dancing during the summer for some of the best dancers are lost this way. Drive out to Manitou Beach along the cool Lake Ontario Parkway on a Saturday night and kick your heels to some of the best callers. You'll be sure to find most of your friends there to meet you. See our schedule of dates and callers in the dance calendar of PROMENADER.

...Bob and Doroty Woodams

#### IRONDEQUOIT SQUARES\_

Ship ahoy, swab the deck and man overboard calls shouldn't phase Bob Hendel as shown by the gifts he received at his farewell party. Nothing like an anchor, a mop, sundry life preservers and rafts to prove what the best dressed Coast Guardsman will drag along. It doesn't pay to go AWOL as evidenced by the handcuffs Bud Avery of the "Shore Patrol" clamped on Bob. Don't be sad, Bob, there's always that book of memories.. WOW!!! Then there's that pen and pencil set from the Club to break by writing some letters to us (hint).

Did you know that Kay Welch had to sign up for a 3 year enlistment just to get the use of those recruitment posters?

We sure enjoyed ourselves when a large crowd of the Belles 'n Beaus visited us. Did you ever get a feeling a dance was rigged? Ask B 'n B prexy Bud Regoord who won the "Solid Gold Door Prize" namely the Triggers' originated "Open Door of Friendship".

Myron Huss and his taw, Peg, certainly gave us one great hoedown. What with Huffing and puffing and sore feet, can't remember when we've had so much fun. Let's do it again!

Now that it's time to bid adieu for the summer, we wish to give special thanks to our officers for a job well done; to Al and Joan DiMino for quenching our thirst; to George and Lorene Phillips (our Square Angels) for working so hard with our lesson group; to our guests and members who make square dancing a delightful experience; to Don and Pat Kennedy who will always be tops with us; to Ernie and Helen Johnston for teaching us to trip the light fantastics; and to that unknown person who continues to send unsigned cards to Bill Bibler.

See you and your families at the picnic on July 9th at Webster Park, Parkview Lodge. ...Phil and Peg King

## ROCHESTER ROLLAWAYS -

At least three couples, the Bacons, the Watsons and the Dorises, are skiers. They may not know how to bend the line, divide the line or explode the line but they can tell you all about fall lines and lift lines. If they swing a little awkwardly, it's because they are trying to keep their weight on the downhill ski. If you get one of the skiers for a corner, he's not always there when you need him. Look down, he's prac-

ticing his deep knee bends or brushing out his Sitzmarks.

Sam Bruce is a coin collector tho I'm not sure if they're the rare variety or just any coins to get the twins through college. If you have difficulty making change, he could be responsible for the coin shortage.

For several months, I have spotlighted individual Rollaways, now I'd like to comment on Rollaways in general...Only three club members missed the last D-O-R but the yellow oval badges were conspicuous by their absence. Most Rollaways are members of other clubs and for D-O-R they prefer to sear their other club badges. But, I'm foolhardy, and I wore mine with the following results:

One couple looked at the badge and asked if we were a new club since they had never heard of us. Then with the solicitude of older dancers for new ones, they helped me thru every difficult maneuver in the tip.

A teenager was really impressed. She said, "I hear all the Rollaways are good dancers." The next call was spin the top. I must have got tangled up in the string because I blew it. As we waited for the next alemande left, I could read that temer's mind as she said to herself, "Mother always told me no to believe everything I hear." And, I looked around for that first helpful couple.

Another woman who didn't read any further than "Rollaways" asked if we were an out of town club. When I answered, "Greece", she said, "Oh but you don't have much of an accent at all."

And finally a couple looked at my badge and said, "Oh yes. That's the club with the asterisk after its name." So much for glory. Eight years of dancing reduced to an asterisk.

For the first time, the Rollaways will not be having a summer workshop series this season. For those of you interested in some good summer dancing, we recommend any of the dances on the will filled calendar in this issue of PROMENADER.

#### ...Kay Doris

DANCERS BLOSSOM AT APPLE FESTIVAL
Responding to an invitation extended to the Fed
eration Secretary, three sets of dancers, representing four area clubs performed admirably
to the calling of Myron Huss on Saturday evening, May 21st. The occasion was the week-end
long Apple Blossom Festival at Williamson.
Main Street was cleared and roped off and a
good sized crowd gathered to watch.

Myron called various unexpected tricks and put the dancers to the test to the enjoyment of the crowd. Many favorable comments were heard from the crowd and interest was high in knowing more about Western style dancing.

GREASE PAINT SET GOES THEATRICAL Six "made up" couples, complete with grease paint performed as part of the background theme of a musical "Take it From There" sponsored by the St. Thomas the Apostle parish on May 12-13-14th. Included in the dancing group were Lew and Ruth Dietz, Kneeland and Ruth Kreutter, Stan and Arlene Kubasiewicz, Vern and Marge Merle, Mike and Mary Prado, Howard and Lucille Tinkler.





Robert #30°A/5 1106 W⇒st Ave. Hilton, P. Y. 14468